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On page 49, remove pure from the third paragraph, first sentence, on upstream investment: 

 

Increased demands for capital discipline and investor returns are putting a cap on US expansions. Following the drop 

in oil prices at the end of 2018, a number of pure shale operators announced that they are planning to reduce 

spending in 2019 to below the levels planned and realised in 2018.  

 

On page 62, replace the word Enbridge in the last paragraph, fourth sentence, with Kinder Morgan: 

 

Second, the Trans Mountain Expansion Project, which will raise the capacity of an existing line running from Alberta to 

British Columbia from 300 kb/d to 890 kb/d, was stalled, even after the federal government bought the line from 

Kinder Morgan to ensure its completion. Third, in early November, a US judge halted the construction of the 830 

kb/d Keystone XL to the US Gulf Coast. At least two of these three projects are needed to accommodate higher 

production volumes. If approved, the new capacity will reduce the need for expensive rail shipments, typically costing 

around $15-20/bbl for Alberta to USGC deliveries (See Appendix, Table 6.7). 

 

On page 86, add (mb/d) at the end of the title Figure 3.2: 

 

Figure 3.2 Global liquid fuel supply in 2018 (mb/d) 

 

On page 124, replace the figure 100 kb/d in the first paragraph, fifth line, with 200 kb/d: 

 

This leaves around 1.9 mb/d of gasoil available for the marine segment versus demand of around 2 mb/d, implying a 

production shortfall of circa 200 kb/d. This is likely to push gasoil prices higher and incentivise higher gasoil yields at 

refineries. The production gap would be even greater if compliance with the IMO regulations is higher than we 

anticipate. 

 

On page 133, replace Table 3 by this one: 

 

 

https://www.iea.org/reports/market-report-series-oil-2019


 

 

 

 

 


